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P 03534
TRANSITIONAL RELIEF FOR THE COMMUNITY CHARGE

1. At the Prime Minister's meeting on 14 September the Cabinet
Office were asked to chair an official group to analyse possible

schemes of transitional relief from the Community Charge.

2. We have done some intensive work on this with the Treasury,
the Department of the Environment and the Department of Social
Security and will be circulating a paper in final form next
Tuesday in preparation for the Prime Minister's meeting on
Thursday.

< & I attach a copy of the latest draft of the paper. It needs
further refinement, in particular of the figures, but the Prime
Minisfg;ﬂﬁzagg’find it helpful to see wheréqzzsﬁéve got to. The
draft is being shown in parallel to the Chancellor of the Duchy
of Lancaster, the Secretary of State for the Environment, the

Chief Secretary and the Secretary of State for Social Security.

4. The kernel of the paper is in paragraphs 14 to 17, which set
out eight options, and table 2 which costs thém on two different
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bases?iepttﬁﬁ'v which concentrates relief on former ratepayers
——— ey ———————

and pensioners living with them may be the nearest to what the
Prime Minister had in mind at the last meeting.

. 18 There are two further points which the Prime Minister may

wish to note.

6. First, legislation will be needed. It would be highly

convenient if this could take the form of general enabling

provisions in the Local Government and Housing Bill this Session,
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